
NMRA Division 9 Mid-Central Region 

Minutes 

June 10, 2006 

 
The business meeting of Division 9 was held at WV Hobbies & Crafts in Winfield. 
 
Terry Eads had his O Scale layout open for viewing prior to our meeting. 
 
Those present were: Terry Eads, Dave Brandeberry, Nathan Robinette, David Robinette,  Greg McCartney, 
Jim Trivett, Mark Maynard, Mark Rooney, Bob Weinheimer, and Jerry Doyle. 
 
The meeting was called to order at 2:20 by Bob Weiheimer. 
 
Minutes from the May 13 meeting were read. 
 
Clerk/Treasurer’s report: Mailing expenses were $11.70 for the last announcement. Revenues of $30 were 
netted from the May swap meet at Mark Maynard’s home. Current balance is $37.48. 
 
Newsletter: Mark Rooney  brought copies of several division newsletters. A brainstorming session was held 
to come up with a name for our newsletter. An extensive listing of prospective names was generated by the 
group with several finalists considered. The final choice was Up The Holler. Greg McCartney volunteered 
to create a logo for the masthead using contributed photos. 
 
Achievement Program: Nothing new to report. 
 
Upcoming activities: NMRA National Convention July, Kanawha Valley Model RR Club open house 
October 7 – 8, St Albans C&O Modelers Annual RR Show November 3 – 5.  
 
The possibility of holding a clinic on how to build a helix was suggested by Dave Brandeberry. The meeting 
will be held in Rio Grande, Ohio. Preliminary date for this is the September meeting. 
  
Future Division 9 Meetings: 
 
 July 15, 2006  Lin Young’s Gallipolis, Ohio 
 August 12, 2006 Bob Weinheimer’s Charleston, WV 
 September 9, 2006 Dave Brandeberry’s Rio Grande, Ohio 
 October 14, 2006 WV Hobbies & Crafts Teays Valley 
 November 4, 2006 St Albans Railroad Show 
 December  To Be Announced 
 
Respectfully submitted, Jerry Doyle, NMRA MCR Division 9 Clerk. 
 


